HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee
Wednesday, October 20, 2010
3:00 – 5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, 5th floor Conference room
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Gayle Burns, Michael Discepola, Weihaur Lau, Steve Muchnick, Yavantè Thomas-Guess, Marshon Smith, Frank Strona, Tonya Williams
HPS Staff:  Eileen Loughran, Tracey Packer

Harder & Co Staff:  Kym Dorman
1.  Welcome & Announcements
Weihaur welcomed the group and asked for any relevant announcements. 
2.  Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve September 15th, 2010 Minutes 
Committee members were given a few minutes to review the September 15th committee minutes.  The group can approve the minutes by consensus since this is a change in the bylaws.  Weihaur asked the group if there were any objections to approving the September 15th minutes, hearing none, he announced the minutes were approved by unanimous consent. 
· Process Evaluation
Eight surveys were returned. Words used to describe the meeting included efficient, productive, and frustrating. Members also indicated enthusiasm for the new Co-Chair. Overall, the evaluation continued to be positive.  There were very high marks (and agreement) on nearly all of the meeting characteristics.
· Steering Update
Steering met on September 23rd.  Steering reviewed the October 14th HPPC agenda. After a lot of questions, it was determined that the planned agenda for October would be switched, therefore BPPC and POI presented in October.  Steering also discussed the Special Considerations Box implementation plan.  The steps in the implementation plan were approved by the Council in 2009 in two separate votes. HPS staff compiled the steps into a one page handout to distribute to the Council. Steering decided that the handout should be shared at committees by the committee Co-Chair(s).  The next Steering is scheduled for Thursday, October 28, from 3-5 pm.
· Debrief October 14th
Weihaur started this agenda item by asking the group, what worked/what didn’t work about the 
October 14th presentation to the HPPC?  Members felt the presentation went well and the presenters

did a great job.
Kym added that the process evaluations from the Full Council indicate that members were pleased with the presentation.  Kym noted however, that there were some comments about the explanation of the grammatical changes being rather tedious. 

Tracey reminded the group of the issues that were raised by a few Council members at the 10/14 meeting.  These include: 1) ensuring that at least 50% of members live in San Francisco and 2) attendance requirements for HPPC CO-Chair on POI since they take on the bulk of the committee work responsibilities.  These issues will be shared with Co-Chairs and Steering to determine if the BPPC should follow-up.  

5.  Continue Discussion on Issues Related to Attendance (Possible Action item/vote)
Kym covered this agenda item. She referred members to the pink handout, titled “”Topics related to Attendance Oct. 20, 2010” page 3.  She added that a number of additional attendance issues were identified at the Sept meeting, which we will review today.
The issue discussed was ‘Clarify attendance for all Steering Committee members.” After much discussion, the group agreed that there are already mechanisms in place so we should continue with our current process. These issues will be discussed when we talk about roles and responsibilities. A member stated that it is the responsibility of a Co-chair to recognize if they can’t attend Steering and if they need to step down. The Council Co-chairs should check-in with members that have missed several Steering meetings.

The next issue up for discussion was “Increasing number of At-Large Steering Committee members when committees finish business early.”  The committee agreed that Steering representatives should attend Steering through December. This will be finalized when we the Steering committee roles & responsibilities in the Policies & Procedures.  Language will be added to represent a year long commitment for attending Steering.  This will be clarified in the Steering Committee job description.  A member added that he thinks it should be noted in both the attendance policy and the Steering job description. Some other issues related to the role of Steering representatives and Committee Co-chair were raised. 
Next the committee discussed “Clarify attendance policy when previously scheduled meetings are changed”.  The group discussed issues related to last minute schedule changes and absences. An example was given of the annual joint meeting, when it falls on a Monday night (HHSPC schedule) it is often hard to rearrange schedules, and as a result, HPPC members are often not able to attend and therefore get marked absent.  It was decided that we should put parameters around it, for example “must decide joint meeting date by xx month.  There was agreement that four months advance notice is necessary.  Kym will draft language for the attendance policy which will add parameters for this issue so that members know that they are required to attend.  Kym will present the draft to the group at the November meeting for vote and approval.

The final issue related to attendance was “Clarify policy when a member arrives for a meeting that has ended early.” The group had a very full discussion on what participation in a meeting means to the HPPC.  A question was posed, if a person arrives on time, but leaves 15 minutes after start of the meeting, is that considered participation? Members must be accountable for attending and participating in the meetings.  A question was posed to the group, at what level is someone’s attendance an issue?  A member asked, “Why are we on this Council?”  They added that when someone is absent, late, or leaves early, then we lose their voice at the table. It was added that Richard, the process evaluator is tracking members that leave HPPC meetings early. It was suggested that something be added to the P & P noting that if someone is consistently late or leaves early, then the Co-chairs or a designated staff person, will check in with them. 
Kym explained to the group that we want to be flexible but we also need to have full participation at the Council and committees.  It was suggested that Membership committee have an exercise or a presentation at the new member orientation to emphasize how important attendance is.  A member added that issues like this could be included in a verbal Co-chairs report.  A few members agreed that a verbal Co-chairs’ report is more effective than a written report that is just distributed.
6.  Begin Discussion on Issues Related to Council Participation
We will begin this topic area at the November meeting.

7.  Next Steps 
· Harder & Co/HPS follow-up items
                    The planning group will meet to prepare the November meeting. 
· Focus for Next Meeting
Final issues related to attendance by voting on draft language. Begin discussion on issues related to Council participation.
· Summary & Closure
Kym asked the group to continue reviewing the Policies & Procedures manual. 
The committee is scheduled to present to the Council in November.

8.  Adjournment
· Evaluation/Closing

Weihaur & Marshon reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm.
Next meeting:  Wednesday, November 17, from 3-5 pm, 330B.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Weihaur Lau.
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